
Week 3 

        31 October 2019 

Term 4: 
                                                                   14 Oct – 13 Dec 

Telephone 08 8645 8685  

Office Hours 8.00am to 4.00pm 
Principal: Pam Peters 
Deputy Principal: Ben Harris-Jones  

Senior Leader: Sally Rowe 

Finance: Phillip Datson  

Secretary: Catherine Worby 

Admin Assistant: Margaret Dawson 

Student Wellbeing Leader: Cynthia Spangenberg 

         Diary Dates  

 

Road Safety JP   28/10 – 31/10/19 

Primary Yr. 3 – Yr. 6 Swimming  11/11 – 22/11/19 

Year 7 Girls Aquatics Camp 20/11 – 22/11/19 

Year 7 Boys Aquatics Camp 27/11 – 29/11/19 

End of Year Performance      5/12/19 

Student Free Day       6/12/19 

Awards Assembly      11/12 19 

Year 7 Graduation      11/12/19 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community members, 
It has been an exciting and busy start to the term for staff and students and there is still much to 
come. Please keep your eye on the diary of dates for anything that is coming up that may involve 
your child. 

Road Safety Visits   
This week all of the classes in our Junior Campus have had a visit to the Road 
Safety Centre where they rode bikes or practised being safe pedestrians. 
Whilst there they practised and discussed 

 kerb drill - stop, look, listen, think  

 practical and safe riding on a pretend roadway 

 the importance of wearing a correctly-fitted safety  
helmet 

 the importance of wearing bright colours  
Though the weather was warm the children enjoyed the 

experience and were able to explain to others some ways to stay safe on a 
roadway. It is important for you as parents to be continually reminding your 
children of these skills so that accidents can be avoided. 
 

Parent Survey  We sent out out our Annual Parent Survey last term. If we have your 
email address you will have received the link or you can access it via this link. 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/fXVtJdPh. 
As we have not had many responses as yet we have included a paper copy for you to fill in and drop off to your 
child’s teacher or to our friendly Administration staff. 
This survey provides you with the opportunity to tell us what you are thinking about how things are going within the 
school and areas that you think we can improve on. Please take the time to complete this as your views are important 
to us and will assist us with our improvement journey. All responses will remain anonymous. We thank you for your 
help with this. 

Mentoring in the Ab Ed Room 
Every Thursday afternoon the students from Room 19, 
7 and 6 work together on a craft activity in the Ab Ed 
Room. The older students work with younger students 
mentoring them through the activities. It has proven 
to be a wonderful opportunity for all of the students 
to display the school values. The students have been 
fully engaged in the program and it has been pleasing 
to see both the older and younger students enjoying 

the opportunity to work together so much. 
           Pam Peters 

  RESPECT      TEAMWORK      INTEGRITY       RESILIENCE      RESPONSIBILITY

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/fXVtJdPh


 

Term 4 Assembly Dates 
 

WEEK TERM 4 

4 
Room 21 

Room 22 

6 
Room 24 

Unit 3 

8 
Room 16 

Room 7 

 

Aquatic Camp Dates Update 

Last newsletter our dates 
for the Aquatics Camp 
were incorrect. 
 
Correct dates are:- 

Girls Aquatics 20th – 22nd November 
Boys Aquatics 27th – 29th November 
 
Apologies for the mix up   

 

Our Canteen Needs Your Help! 

Do you have any spare time on a 
Wednesday, Thursday or Friday from    
9am - 11am?   

The canteen is struggling during those 
times, any help would be greatly 
appreciated.  Even if it’s only every now 
and then. 

Please pop in to see Mandy at the 
canteen to work out details. 

Remember the canteen is only open each 
Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays. 

 

 

 

 

Thrifty Fri-yay! 
 

 

 

 

 

ALL WELCOME! 

What: Thrift shop, tea and coffee  

When: Each Friday 2.00pm until 3.00pm  

Where: Cuttlefish room  

Drop by for a cuppa before school pick up 

and check out what we have.  

Donations of clothing, footwear and household 

items are also most appreciated. 

 
 

Vacswim 2019/2020 
 

The Vacswim season for 2019-2020 is fast 
approaching and we’re so excited to once again 
be teaching South Aussie kids water skills, 
awareness, confidence and safety! 
 
A reminder that online enrolments for our 
December programs close Monday the 2nd of 
December, while enrolments for January 
programs close Monday the 16th of December 
 
For further information, please contact  
Petra Majchrak on 0418 708 830 
or vacswim@ymca.org.au or visit the 
VACSWIM Program Page 

https://vacswimsa.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=74a8e8b14f6800c3a143b1744&id=c318719aa3&e=f6fb16b11f
https://vacswimsa.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=74a8e8b14f6800c3a143b1744&id=c318719aa3&e=f6fb16b11f
https://www.vacswimsa.com.au/vacswim@ymca.org.au
https://www.vacswimsa.com.au/%20https:/www.vacswimsa.com.au/program-information/

